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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group to Prepare an Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants and has the pleasure to refer to Note CAJP/GT/TM-10/04 containing the annotated agenda for the special meeting of the Working Group of September 16 and 17, 2004 (CAJP/GT/TM-1/04) and requesting comments and specific proposals regarding that agenda.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico considers that, pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 2027 (XXXIV-O/04), the purpose of the special meeting is to facilitate the drafting of the Inter-American Program by identifying proposals, best practices, and specific activities to be carried out by the states and by the OAS, as well as a number of other activities requiring the collaboration and cooperation of international organizations and civil society organizations.

The ultimate objective of the Inter-American Program is to promote and protect the human rights of migrants, including migrant workers and their families; rights that constitute universally valid and absolute values, respect for which may not be made conditional upon any circumstance whatsoever.

For the Government of Mexico, respect for the human rights of migrants may not be conditioned by their immigration status.  For that reason, the Permanent Mission of Mexico considers it inappropriate to suggest that panelists at the special meeting should address the topics Legal versus Illegal Migration and Human Rights vs. Migrant’s Benefits as part of an exercise devoted to identifying the foundations and contents of a program aimed at the promotion and protection of human rights, because it does not make such comparisons or even conceive of them as circumstances that might curtail the full enjoyment of human rights.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the Working Group renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., July 9, 2004
Chair of the Working Group
to Prepare an Inter-American Program
for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants
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